
St. Francis Church of England Primary School 
School Contact Details: 

Address: Cherry Tree Lane, Cherry Tree, Blackburn, BB2 5NX 
Telephone: 01254 201419 

Email: office@stfrancis.blackburn.sch.uk 
Website: www.stfranciscep.co.uk 
Facebook: @stfrancisceprimary  

 
School Vision: Our aim at St. Francis Church of England Primary School is to guide our children to live fulfilling lives, rooted 
in the values taught by Jesus based on the gospel value of love for one another. 
School Mission Statement: Love Faith. Love People. Love Learning. 
School Values: love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control. 

School Newsletter 

Worship Theme 

We continued our current them of 

‘diversity and equality’ with clear links 

to a couple our school rules: 

1) We treat each other as we 

want to be treated 

2) We know and celebrate that we 

are all different 

This week we spoke about disability 

and that a number of people face 

additional challenges in their life 

because of their disability. We spoke 

about discrimination and how some 

people can treat disabled people 

unfairly and sometimes show unkind 

and disrespectful behaviour. 

In the words of one of our children: 

“Disabled people are people and 

deserve to be treated fairly and kindly 

like everyone else!” 

Date: 25.06.2021 

Speak to your child 

about: 

What does ‘diversity’ mean? 

What does ‘diversity’ look like? 

Why is ‘diversity’ so important? 

What does the rule ‘We treat each 

other as we want to be treated’ mean 

and look like? 

What does the rule ‘We know and 

celebrate we are all different’ mean 

and look like? 

How important is it to speak up and 

out about disability discrimination? 

 

Picture News: (https://www.stfranciscep.co.uk/page/19-20/84388) 

Class Photograph Orders 

If you are wanting to place an order for a class photograph, 

please have these back to the office by Monday 28th June. 

COVID Restrictions 

Due to the COVID-19 restrictions continuing and the fact our 

Local Authority risk assessment is not changing, we cannot 

allow any events to take place on the school grounds. We are 

all hoping and praying that come September, the restrictions of 

bubbles have lifted and are able to complete the performances 

and events we desperately want to feed into our offer here at 

St. Francis. 

Sports Week - Next Week 

It is sports week next week. Although, we cannot have any 

parents on site with an organised sports day, the children will 

continue an element of sport across the week. Please can 

ALL children be in their PE clothes all week next week. We 

will hopefully be able to capture some photographs and videos 

to share. I know it is not the same but for now, we want to 

prioritise public health and minimising the risk of class 

closures. 

ParentPay - Debt / Outstanding Payment 

Please clear any outstanding payments on your ParentPay. 



Early Reading - EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 Reading Lessons and Phonics Teaching and Learning 

This is an advance notice that we will be changing some of the systems that we operate by to teach children early reading, 

including phonics from September 2021. We will still be using Letters and Sounds, however, we will be moving across to the 

revised version. The revised version allows for better progression of learning and the purchasing of books that match directly 

to the revised progression. The revised version is also based on solid learning science that will be forming the basis of our 

new teaching and learning policy from September.  

The revised Letters and Sounds will require much paperwork to be updated. As soon as this is ready, we will send this out to 

you. The revised Letters and Sounds will also change how we operate home reading. More information will be sent out as 

soon as we can. It is very exciting though and will continue to strengthen our practice here at St. Francis. 

Reading Records 

From September 2021, we will be moving away from paper reading records and using Purple Mash’s reading record. The 

focus of this will be for children to record their reading not a communication tool between home and school. Parents/Carers 

are asked to use their child’s year group email address, speak with the teacher at the end of the day or call the school to 

have a communicate with school. 

 Please note, school term finishes on Friday 16th July at 1pm. In 

preparation for this, we ask that all school books are returned on Friday 

9th July. 

Have a lovely weekend and see you Monday for the start of a brand new 

week.           Mr Kewley 

Celebration Worship 

Any PROUD MOMENTS or GLOBAL ACTION HEROES? Please send to <head@stfrancis.blackburn.sch.uk>. The link for 

Celebration Worship is: https://us04web.zoom.us/j/73030624557?pwd=TFFrZC9aNDM3V0ZWWDUyNTZnRWxwUT09 You are most 

welcome to join us at 2.45-3.10pm each Friday afternoon. 

School Facebook Page 

If you have not done so 

already, please like our 

Facebook page. 

@stfrancisceprimary 

Positive COVID Test or Symptoms of COVID? 

If your child(ren) develop any COVID-19 symptoms or tests positive, please report this to 

school by emailing us at: <covid19@stfrancis.blackburn.sch.uk>. 

Thank you! 

After-School Club (ASC) News 

Please see poster below for more information regarding PALS who will be running our ASC from September 2021. 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/73030624557?pwd=TFFrZC9aNDM3V0ZWWDUyNTZnRWxwUT09

